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Cascade Shooting Facilities 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

November 07, 2022 
 

Convene: 7:00 pm 
 
Flag Salute 
 
BOD Roll Call: 
Present: Ken Littlefield, Neely Miller, Steven Winter, Buddy Miller, Val Burkhauser, Howard 
Ferrucci, Jon Matson, Dan Chavre and Joe McCormick 
 
Guests: None 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Motion made to accept minutes from October 03, 2022, General 
meetings as posted.  Motion seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Report: 

• General: $418,162.82 

• Reserve: $309,998.90 

• Deposits: $1,881.45 

• Checks: $9,127.15 

• High Security Checks: 
o $1,464.33  Ecology blocks 
o $533.63  Howard Ferrucci – Maintenance 
o $6, 010.36  Mountain Container Co. 

 
Motion made to accept Treasury report.  Motion seconded.  Motion Carried  
 
Correspondence: Bills, IRS Form 990 Response, King County tax invoice, Advertisements, and 
Magazine. 
 
Audit Committee Report: 

• Audit completed for contents of Junior and Bullseye shed (Colt) 
o Several items such as broken carts and worn jackets should be considered for 

disposal. 

• Shed in D range pits remains for review 

• All firearms have been documented and overall list is being reconciled with Master-at-
Arms list for any discrepancies. 
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Membership Report: None 
 
Steering Committee Report: 

• E Range: 
o Poured concrete for wall. 
o French drain completed for E1 & E2. 
o Ecology blocks have been delivered. 
o Wall may be completed before 11/9 estimate, but concrete curing time will 

determine completion date. 

• Evaluating ballistic shield materials to install between indoor range and clubhouse. 
 
Entity/Committee Reports: 
Archery: None 
 
Black Powder: 

• 10/5 event was a Turkey paper shoot 

• 12/3 next scheduled event 
 
Bullseye Pistol: 

• Friday Veteran Day match will be for pistol and service rifle. 
 
Cowboy Action: None 
 
Highpower Rifle:  

• 10/8: AR-15 match (RMC 80 shot) – 14 shooters 

• Next match will be in February 
 
Hunter Education: 

• Currently suspended while clubhouse maintenance is in process. 
 
Juniors: 

• Currently reviewing new funding proposal for next season. 

• Juniors and small-bore participation continues to grow. 

• Ken Littlefield donated 5000 rounds for small-bore training. 
 
Ladies Training:  

• 10/15: “Spooky Shooty” event – 26 participants 

• 11/19: “Time for Tommy Turkey” event scheduled 
 
Mini 3 Gun: None 
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Practical Pistol: 

• 10/8: October event – 19 participants 

• 11/13: November event scheduled (pending completion of E Range maintenance) 
 
Public Use: 

• 2023 public shoot calendar has been posted to the ROS/Gatekeeper calendar 
o Archery and Biathlon dates remain to the added 

 
Shotgun:  

• 10/9: October event – 7 participants 
 
Silhouette: 

• 11/20: First match scheduled. 
 
Smallbore Rifle: 

• Friday evening practice schedule remains to be added to club calendar. 
 
Training: None 
 
Biathlon Report: 

• Full clinic instruction held in October 

• Next season will start summer 2023 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Don Crabbs – Clubhouse maintenance 

• Maintenance change notice reviewed with membership regarding improved footing. 

• Open discussion held related to scope and timing for change notice 

• Don Crabbs submitted motion in accordance with Operating Procedures Article 1, 
Section 7 to hold emergency approval vote for change notice. 
o Motion seconded.  Motion carried. 

• Motion made to approve funding of $21,860.87 to cover clubhouse change notice. 
o Motion to seconded.  Motion carried. 

 
New Business: 
Jon Matson 

• 2023 range scheduling requests need to be submitted. 

• No requests have been submitted for Juniors, Small-Bore, Archery, Silhouette, Practical 
Pistol, and Cowboy Action. 

• Tuesday crew will reserve E1 and E2 from 11 a.m. to 12 a.m. every Tuesday going 
forward. 
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Howard Ferrucci 

• Contacting HVAC service provider to repair rear radiant heater in indoor range. 
o May only be able to get one quote due to lack of service providers. 

• Fire Extinguisher will be inspected and recertified before year end. 
 
Good of the Order: 
Ken Littlefield 

• Plantation range has been shutdown due to lead contamination. 

• Bid for cleaning is beyond club’s operating budget. 

• CSF continues to monitor soil pH levels 

• A new CSF committee will be formed to recommend future testing equipment 
purchases and testing procedures. 

 
Adjourn:  8:02 pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Steven Winter 
CSF Secretary 
 
 


